MINUTE of Economic Enterprise & Tourism Development SPC
Meeting 26th March 2015
Attended

	Cllr J.Lahart(Chair)
	Cllr P.Foley

	Cllr. A. Dermody
	Cllr E.Higgins

	Mr S. Reid
	Cllr F.N. Duffy

	Ms T.de Buitlear
	Mr D. Roche

	Cllr B Ferron
	


Officials present:
Mr F Nevin, Director of Services
Mr C Ryan – Senior Planner

Mr T Shanahan – Administrative Officer

Apologies: Cllr G. O’Connell, Cllr R.McMahon, Mr G Robinson
	The meeting was Chaired by Cllr John Lahart. 

	Headed Item 1: Minutes of meeting of Feb 11th 2015
The minutes of the last meeting were AGREED 

	Headed Item 2  -   Draft Tourism Strategy for South Dublin County
Following the approval of the Tourism Working Group of March 20th the Draft Strategy was circulated to SPC members a week before this meeting to enable full consideration. 

Frank Nevin delivered a presentation summarizing the process and main pillars of the draft strategy. Tony Shanahan presented details of the feedback from SPC members and a discussion took place. It was agreed that certain amendments would be made to the Action Plans for Tallaght, Clondalkin/Grand Canal Villages and the Slade Heritage Trail. 

It was clarified that a number of the items raised in feedback would be articulated in more detailed implementation plans for the high level actions outlined in the Draft.  It was agreed with the Chair that, following consultation with our strategic partner agencies (e.g. Coillte, OPW etc), that these implementation plans would be presented to Area Committees.

Following contributions from all members, subject to the above amendments, it was AGREED that the Draft Tourism Strategy be RECOMMENDED to the Council meeting on April 13th. 


	

	

	

	Headed Item 3 – Update on Business Support Grant
Colin Ryan delivered a report providing an update on the Business Support Grant.
Members were advised by Frank Nevin that the distribution of the Business Support Grant for three intervention types has been approved by Council on a 60/30/10 percentage basis. 
Details of ongoing interactions with businesses were outlined.
Following consideration of a suggestion from G.Robinson (submitted prior to the meeting) it was AGREED that the Grant funding decisions would incorporate the principle of a revolving list in order that benefits from this support can be delivered, in so far as possible, across the County.
Following contributions from members the report was NOTED.     

	Headed Item 4 – Update on LECP Process
Colin Ryan delivered an update on the LECP Process. The attention of the members was drawn to high level goals and socio economic statement for the economic element of the Plan.  It was noted that the Steering Advisory Group was also meeting this week.
The next stage of the process is public consultation in late April. Members were advised of a planned briefing on 20th April for all elected members regarding the LECP process to date.
This approach was AGREED. 
Meeting concluded at  7.00pm


